
Safety Advisory for Hikers 

Saturday’s high is expected to reach 106°F. In addition, the hot, dry north winds forecast 
translates into extreme fire danger. If significant wildfires develop this weekend first 
responder resources may be stretched and rescue response times may be delayed. 

In order to protect you and your hiking group this weekend the Vacaville Fire Protection 
District, the Solano County Office of Emergency Services and the UC Davis Natural Reserve 
System make the following recommendations:

Stebbins, Cold Canyon Hiking trails 

June 22 – June 24, 2018

Extreme temperatures this weekend pose 
potentially life-threatening conditions for hikers.  

*Studies demonstrate that it requires exercising 1 to 2 hours per day in 80 - 95°F  heat for 10 to 14 

days to become fully acclimated to exercising in heat. 

• Hikers not acclimated to strenuous exercise in significant heat* should finish the hike by 9 am. 
• This means starting by 7am for the 2-mile Homestead Hike & 6am for the 5-mile Blue Ridge Trail.
• Take a minimum of 2 quarts of water per hiker.
• The Old Homestead site (just past 1 mile) is a good place to turn around if hikers are winded, 

fatigued or starting to become over-heated. 
• Additional advice is contained with the trail map included with this flyer.
• Cell service is available in some limited areas along the trail. In case of trail emergency call 911, or 

call Solano County Fire Dispatch directly at 707-421-7090 

The Stebbins Cold Canyon reserve remains one of the most popular destinations for 
hikers in Northern California. Solano County’s Fire District and Sheriff Search and Rescue 
teams however perform numerous rescues on the trail every year, most often for heat 
exhaustion and heat stroke, a condition that can have life-long consequences and is 
potentially fatal. Children and people who have not been training in high heat and are 
particularly susceptible to heat illness.




